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We live in a world of uncertain times, we live 

with words like Parkland, lockdown, ISIS, terrorism, 

racism, and the list goes on.  Any of these words 

might hit home for you, and they reflect our new 

sermon series called ɁTribulation and Triumphɂ as 

we study the end times.  It might seem like there is 

more tribulation than triumph in our world, and 

sometimes it can be hard to understand why these 

things are happening or what will happen in our 

world filled with so much tribulation.  

There are a variety of uncertain things that may 

or may not happen in the last days, and some of 

those things might seem so far off to us, because we 

are simply concerned about our own uncertainties 

of life, like paying the bills, caring for a new born 

baby, deciding on the next job or school, or 

worrying about our health.  In either case, whether 

in the world or our own little world, we feel a deep 

sense of uncertainty and anxiety.  

Even as a church, some of us might have that 

same feeling about our future and unsure what God 

will do for us next. Will we be able to find a new 

facility for our growing needs?  Will we be able to 

secure a loan necessary for the purchase of a new 

property?  Will it all work out?  

There always seems to be a lot of uncertainties 

in life. However, there is one certainty. There is one  

Solid Rock that we can always hold onto. There is 

one person who never has changed from the 

beginning of time to the end of time.  There is one 

God who is above all and in control of all things, 

Jesus Christ. 

 

 

 

We truly have a certain God for uncertain 

times, who is sovereign and always in control. Our 

God, JeÚÜÚɯ"ÏÙÐÚÛȮɯÔÈËÌɯÛÏÌɯÜÕÐÝÌÙÚÌȮɯÈÕËɯ'ÌɀÚɯ

completely in control of it even when it feels like our 

ÜÕÐÝÌÙÚÌɯÐÚɯÚ×ÐÕÕÐÕÎɯÖÜÛɯÖÍɯÊÖÕÛÙÖÓȭɯɯ3ÏÌÙÌɯÐÚÕɀÛɯ

ÈÕàÛÏÐÕÎɯÛÏÈÛɯÐÚɯÛÖÖɯÚÔÈÓÓɯÖÙɯÛÖÖɯÉÐÎɯÛÏÈÛɯ'ÌɯÊÈÕɀÛɯ

handle. Jesus Christ has conquered sin and death 

through the cross and out of the grave, so we can be 

assured the end is good for sure and the in between 

time too.  

(ÍɯÛÏÐÚɯÐÚɯÛÙÜÌȮɯÛÏÌÕɯÞÏÈÛɯÔÜÚÛɯàÖÜɯÈÕËɯ(ɯËÖȳɯɯ(ÛɀÚɯ

simple, but SO difficult sometimes. Trust!!!  Have 

faith!  As Hebrews 11:1 says, put our hope in God, 

because He has already worked out the end, even 

ÛÏÖÜÎÏɯÞÌɯÊÈÕɀÛɯÈÓÞÈàÚɯÚÌÌɯ'ÐÔɯÖÙɯÐÛȭɯɯ!ÌÓÐÌÝÌɯ&ÖËɯ

is going to work out my situation for my salvation 

and my good. It might not be in the way I planned it 

or even hoped for, but God is going to accomplish 

all things for our best interest.  

Thus, you and I can live life with great 

ÈÚÚÜÙÈÕÊÌɯÛÏÈÛɯ&ÖËɯÞÐÓÓɯÊÖÕØÜÌÙɯÌÝÐÓȮɯÈÕËɯ'ÌɀÚɯ

taking care of our world even in the midst of 

violence and terror.  We can live with a strong 

confidence that God is going to provide for our 

every need whether a job, school, or putting food on 

the table.  We can know that God has a wonderful 

×ÓÈÕɯÍÖÙɯÖÜÙɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɯÞÏÌÛÏÌÙɯÐÛɀÚɯÖÕÌɯÍÈÊÐÓÐÛàɯÖÙɯÛÏÌɯ

next.  We can find comfort that we are in the middle 

ÖÍɯ&ÖËɀÚɯÚÖÝÌÙÌÐÎÕɯÈÕËɯÎÙÈÊÐÖÜÚɯÏÈÕËȭ  

        Even though, we live in uncertain times, we can 

live with certainty, because we have a certain God 

by our side all the time.                          --  Pastor Eric 

  A Certain God for Uncertain Times 

  Ɂ-ÖÞɯÍÈÐÛÏɯÐÚɯÛÏÌɯÈÚÚÜÙÈÕÊÌɯÖÍɯÛÏÐÕÎÚɯÏÖ×ÌËɯÍÖÙȮɯÛÏÌɯÊÖÕÝÐÊÛÐÖÕɯÖÍɯÛÏÐÕÎÚɯÕÖÛɯÚÌÌÕȭɂɯ 

                                                                                                                       Hebrews 11:1 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Little lambs sit on the church floor and shout 

together in Japanese, “Itsumo Yorokonde Inasai!” 

(“Rejoice in the Lord always.” Philippians 4:4).  

They are full of joy, have big smiles, and bright eyes, 

as they follow their teacher’s instructions.  These are  

treasured moments. 

Two years ago, our Nichigo pastor, Rev. 

Shimada, asked me to restart the Lamb’s Club.  He 

explained that some young parents in the English 

and Nichigo departments were hoping to have a 

regular Japanese class for their young children.  I 

recalled that my two sons attended Mrs. Shimada’s 

Lamb’s Club over 10 years ago.  They had 

wonderful classes and grew into teenagers, who 

have personal relationships with Christ.  Now, it is 

my turn to continue this ministry.  Before long, God 

raised up three gifted leaders, Jessica Pham, Rie 

Hannon and Saori West.  The four of us became a 

team and were able to come up with plans  

to restart the club.   

Lamb’s Club restarted in September 2017, with 

16 young children, (ages zero to five years old) 

along with their caregivers from both the English 

and Nichigo departments.  We met every Thursday 

from 10:00 a.m.-11:30 a.m. for nine months. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

The purpose of Lamb’s Club is to introduce 

Jesus in Japanese, so they can be exposed to the 

Japanese language for one and half hour every 

week. The class opens up with some Japanese 

Bible songs. Then, the students put stickers on 

their attendance sheets.  We have Japanese Bible 

story time, Japanese children praise songs, (with 

hand motions), craft time, snack time (which all 

the kids look forward to!), activity time, and 

finally we sing the, “Sayonara song,” at the end.  

All four leaders take turns, as Sensei/teachers, at 

various times during the class.  

We also introduced some Japanese culture, 

such as, Origami, Kami-shibai (picture card show), 

how to play with Japanese toys, different seasons 

and foods in Japan, and Japanese New Year 

festivities.  We had a series of Old and New 

Testament Bible story times.  One remarkable event 

was our Christmas performance at the evening 

worship on December 10, 2017.   All the students 

dressed up in Christmas colored outfits and put on 

handmade lamb’s hats on their tiny heads.  They 

stood in front of the audience and sang four 

Japanese songs with hand motions.  They gave a 

great performance after only nine classes! 

 

 

In the beginning, I was looking forward to 

seeing how God would bless this ministry.  

Through the club’s school year, He showed me 

His care, grace, and love!  We had a total of 20 

students and 16 families who came from different 

backgrounds.  About ten families were not 

involved in our church and for another four 

families, it was their first time to join a Christian 

church activity.  They came to our class and 

experienced God’s goodness and love.  God 

touched many people’s hearts around us and 

some donated supplies, snacks, and helped to 

prepare our classes.  We received many prayers 

and encouragement from so many people.  I was 

just amazed how God blessed Lamb’s Club in so 

many different ways.  Finally, I realized He is the 

one who most loves our little lambs.  I am very 

excited to see next year’s Lamb’s Club this 

September!                                      --  Kaeko Inori  

 _________________________________________                             
 

      Vacation Bible School is Almost Here! 
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Send the kids on an  

exciting adventure! 
 

Shipwrecked VBS 

July 16-20, 9 a.m. to 12 noon 
 

Bible stories, games, crafts, lively songs,  

& tasty treats that all reinforce the Bible lessons! 
 

For: Pre-school to fifth graders 

Registration forms are on the church website: 

www.slzjcc.org or at the church. 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                        GROW SANLO Update 

 

            We praise God for the $526,400  raised toward our  
goal of raising $1.5 million for a new church facility.  

We are currently at 46% of our estimated goal of  
$1,143,000 for May.  Please continue to pray for our  

GROW SANLO campaign as well as seek the Lord  
if you would participate in giving toward  

our future church facility.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                 

 

    
  

                                              LAMB’S CLUB 2017-2018 

Lamb’s Club on their last day of class, May 30, holding up their certificates.  What a blessing 
this first year has been for parents, grandparents, caretakers and their children! 

  Kaeko Sensei, teaches songs, Bible stories, and crafts  
  in Japanese. 

http://www.slzjcc.org/
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Rev. Brian Tekawa, Associate Pastor                             Atsuko Smart, Administrative Assistant 

Scott Shimada, Assistant Pastor (Youth) 
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Office:  English – (510) 483-9455    Japanese – (510) 483-9470 

E-mail address:  SLZJCC@SLZJCC.ORG                Website:  www.slzjcc.org               Like us on our Facebook Page! 
Any newsbriefs or articles for “Firmly Rooted” should be at the church office by the second Sunday of each month. 
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*  The Sunday School and Children’s Church 

continues on summer break through August for 3rd 

to 12th grade. Please bring your children into our 

worship service to worship together as a family.   

 

*  Mission Prayer is Sat., July 7, 8:30-9:30 a.m.  Come 

and pray together for specific needs of our 

missionaries.  Questions?  See Stan or Judy Naruo.  

 

*  Little House for families with 5th graders and 

below, is on Fri., July 13, 5:30 p.m.  Come for a potluck 

dinner, craft, devotion.  Questions?  Contact Michi 

Shimada. 

 

*  Vacation Bible School , “Shipwrecked, Rescued by 

Jesus,” is July 16-20, 9 a.m. to noon. VBS is for 3-

year-olds to fifth graders. Bring your children and 

friends to a week of Bible learning experiences that 

kids, see, hear, touch, and even taste!  There is still 

time to register!  Registration forms are at 

www.slzjcc.org or at the church.  Helpers are 

needed!  Middle school to high school helpers must  

attend SanLo.  Please contact Gloria Kama at 

childrensministries@slzjcc.org if you would like to  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

help.  Donations of snacks, supplies and prizes are 

needed as well.  Please bring to the church.  Thank you! 

 

*  Norbert and Atsuyo Hiramoto are celebrating their 

50th wedding anniversary on Sat., July 14, at the 

church at 6 p.m. They are inviting the church family for 

a dinner and celebration.  If you’d like to attend, there 

is a sign-up sheet at the church.  Congratulations and 

God’s blessings to Norbert and Atsuyo  for 50 years of 

marriage! 

 

*  Every last Sunday of the month, there is only one 

worship service. On Sun., July 29, come worship 

together at 10:45 a.m. There will be a Fellowship Hour 

to follow, so please bring finger food to share.  Those 

who live in San Leandro/San Lorenzo are in charge of 

set-up and clean-up.  Please note, there will be our 

Annual Meeting as well! 

 

*  Our Church Annual Meeting is Sun., July 29, 12:45 

p.m.  Please plan on staying.  We will go over the 

2017-2018 fiscal year financials, the new 2018-2019 

budget and update you on the Grow SanLo Capital 

Campaign.  Questions?  See Frank Nakasone.  

 

mailto:SLZJCC@SLZJCC.ORG



